
Such a lovely week this week, with some really lovely Autumnal weather to enjoy. On Wednesday, we enjoyed 
our Harvest Service—it was great to see so many of our families joining us for this festival—next time, we prom-
ise to find some more chairs for you all! Services like these give us an opportunity to be together as a whole 
school family, which is something I really value and I am determined that, as we grow into a larger primary 
school, is something which we will never lose. Many of you passed on very positive feedback about how lovely 
the service was, and how impressive the children were—we think so, too,  but it’s always nice to hear from you 
as well, thank you! Many thanks to Mrs Hawkins and her class for organizing the service and to all the staff who 
worked so hard with the children to bring together all the different elements.  
 
Our new Pupil Governors held their first meeting this week, and are already coming up with lots of ideas about to 
help make our school an even better place to be. I’m looking forward to seeing them in action and hearing more 
about their plans! Today, I have had the pleasure of welcoming Barney Geen to St James’ - he is our new school 
improvement adviser from Bedford Borough, tasked with helping us further on our journey towards excellence. 
I’m so proud to be able to share our happy, focused and successful school, and I am delighted that Barney was 
able to meet with such happy and enthusiastic children! 
 
Today is World Teacher’s Day—celebrated around the world, in recognition of the exceptional work teachers all 
over do. At St James’, every member of staff is a teacher, and I would like to pay tribute to every one of them—
having worked in a variety of schools around the country, our current team is the finest I have encountered, and I 
appreciate their commitment and passion for your children. They are really quite brilliant! 
 
On Monday afternoon, we will put up sign up sheets for parents evenings (16th/18th October), so please ensure 
you book your appointment. 
 
Wishing you all a happy and peaceful weekend, 
 
Maria & all the team at St James’ 

    This Week at St James’… 
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Ms Soulsby’s Rainbow Moment this week is awarded to Oscar. Oscar has been on a real journey 

since I first met him in 2015, and over the past few weeks, I have noticed how much he has ma-

tured and how much more confident and relaxed he is at school. I really love the fact that he is 

able to laugh at himself, and shows resilience at times of difficulty. Well done, Oscar, you’re grow-

ing into an exemplary Year 6 role model, and I’m so proud of you! 

Children MUST have a coat and 
their PE kit in school EVERY DAY  

If children want to use the field at 
playtimes they must also have a 
pair of trainers or boots to 
change into.  

Macmillan Coffee Morn-
ing—we raised over £300 
and donations are still 
coming in. THANK YOU! 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=nut+free+school&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=1FCC37A0DB258C24A79EA47F8E0A7C7CD226E6B4&selectedIndex=0&ccid=%2fs0igOB2&simid=608017819513456540&thid=OIP.Mfecd2280e076fc9ed7cd216c3e5a85b6o0


St James’ School App for Smartphones 

If you haven’t already done so, please download our school app.  Through the app you can view the school calendar, news-

letters and other handy links. 

To download the app, locate ‘School Jotter’ in the search bar of your app store.  The app icon has a pencil logo.  Once down-

loaded, search for the school’s postcode – MK40 4BD.  The old school logo should appear, select this and the app should 

then download. 

Any problems, speak to Dawn in the Office for help. 

Can You Help? 

We’re looking for donations of equipment to supplement our existing lunchtime resources and toys. If you have 
any items which might be useful, we’d be pleased to receive them: 

 

 Good quality board games, jigsaws, lego, duplo suitable for wet play activities  

 Plastic tea sets 

 Tarpaulins, picnic blankets 

 Plastic crates (bottle crates, for example) 

 Good quality decking planks or similar (sanded, so no danger of splinters) 

 Guttering pipes 

 Old tents, camping chairs 

 Old tyres 

 Plastic boxes, with lids, for storage 

 Old goal posts 

 Any good quality sports equipment or outdoor games 

 Good quality dolls and dolls clothes (the younger children are enjoying playing babies!) 

 

Thank you! 

  Twitter users…...Follow St James’: @StJamesHead for regular school updates 

Head Lice are a common problem in all schools, and St James’ is unfortunately no exception. Please check your 
children’s hair every week, and if you find any evidence of head lice, please take appropriate action! All parents 
should be doing this on a regular basis (we suggest checking every week) - ignoring the problem makes it impos-
sible to keep St James’ a nit free school.  Regular combing will help reduce the numbers of eggs in your child’s 
hair. Some useful advice and resources can be found here: https://www.chc.org/ 

Main Road  

 

It looks like an interesting week ahead for Main Road. We’ve been notified about two activities which may affect your jour-
ney to school: 

From Monday 8th October for 2 weeks, there will be work to install a new sewer connection. Some degree of disruption and 
delay should be expected. Contact enquiries@miparrott.co.uk or 01767 691638. 

On Friday 12th October, a road traffic survey will be conducted as part of the National Road Traffice census between 7am abd 
7pm. It shouldn’t affect traffic, but you may notice people with clipboards! 

 

Finally, thank you to those of you who observed last week’s request regarding parking at The Three Tuns on Monday—your 
respect and consideration for the mourners was very much appreciated.  

https://twitter.com/
https://www.chc.org/


Coming Up… 

 

Monday  Tours for Prospective Parents (starting school 
2019) 

Wednesday  Y5 Trip to Higgins Museum 

   Tours for Prospective Parents 

Friday   Book Blink 3.00-3.30 

 

New dates 

 

15th Oct  Y5/6 Tag Rugby  

17th Oct  Y2 Trip to Bedford Market 

   Y3/4 Multi-sports 

19th Oct  PSA Social @ The Three Tuns 7.30pm 

1st Nov   PSA AGM 5.30-6.30 

9th Nov   Y1&2 Multi-skills 

29th Nov  Christmas Wreath Making (details to follow) 

Book Blink is a time for par-
ents to come into classrooms 
to look at children’s books 
with their child. Classrooms 
are open at 3.00, and close at 
home time (3.30) 

We need to re-charge our PSA. 
Please come along to the AGM 
to find out how you can help & 
support our school; especially 
important in these difficult fi-
nancial times when school 
budgets are being squeezed. 

Dawn Until Dusk 

Holiday Club (under 5s) 

7.30 am -1.00- Morning session - £25.00 early bird rate £ 28.00 

thereafter 

1.00 pm -6.00- Afternoon session -27.00 early bird rate, £ 30.00 

thereafter. 

7.30 am -6.00 pm -Full Day £ 40.00, early bird, £ 45.00 thereafter. 

 

Holiday Club (5-12 years) 

7.30 am -1.00 pm Morning session -£22.00 early bird rate £25.00 

thereafter. 

1.00 pm -6.00 pm Afternoon session -£20.00 early bird rate, 

£25.00 thereafter. 

7.30 am -6.00 pm -Full day £ 33.00. early bird, £38 thereafter. 

Clubs Running this Half Term 

Balliol 22-26-29 th October  

Shortstown 22-26-29 th October  

Greenfield 22-26-th October  

Lakeview Pre School – 22-26-29th October  

info@kidsdawnuntildusk.co.uk for more information 

If you need to talk about your child, please follow the process below: 

 Speak with the class teacher first—this is the person who knows your child best and can ad-
dress queries directly, and therefore most effectively. 

 Speak with the Assistant Head Teacher (Mr Leach) if your child’s teacher can not address your 
concerns  

 Speak with the School SENDCo (Miss Bailey) if your concern is about your child’s Special Edu-
cational Needs 

 Contact the Head Teacher only if you have exhausted all the above approaches.  


